
This half term our topic is  “Once Upon a Rhyme!” As your child begins on their exciting adventure at school, we will start by 
looking through the “All about me” book that you and your child have completed during the summer. We will enjoy lots of 
wonderful stories by Julia Donaldson to support our learning this half term. 

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome back to the Summer Term. After all the rain we have had recently, I really hope we have 
a pleasant summer.
Wow! What a fantastic first four weeks I have had at Marown School. I have thoroughly enjoyed 
getting to work closely alongside Miss Davies whilst getting to know the children, staff and to also 
meeting some of our supportive parents during February’s Parent Evening.  Although last half term 
was just over four weeks long, it was certainly very busy and productive. You may have noticed 
that I have been seeking to freshen up the school environment and so far we have managed to 
paint the lower corridor, the Staff Room, the front entrance, and we are about to paint the 
Library and begin refurbishing the current Reception classroom and shared area. I cannot wait to 
get the rest of learning environment in ‘tip top’ condition for our children so that we will then be 
in a position to have an annual rolling programme in place in terms of refurbishment. Thank you to 
Dave and our wonderful Caretaker Jemma for your hard work with this. 
The Lead Learners (led by Miss Redfearn) have been liaising, behind the scenes with their peers to 
consider the types of outdoor areas they would like to have access to. They have considered three 
outdoor learning zones; Zone 1 (where the current play equipment is),  Zone 2 (the Reception 
and Year 1 outdoor area )and Zone 3 (the School Garden). The children have generated three 
‘mood boards’ full of ideas and these will be presented to the MSA at the next meeting. Once 
everyone is in agreement, we will look to get the funds required raised in order to get the project 
moving.
It goes without saying, if you every have any queries or concerns do not hesitate to get in touch 
with your child’s class teacher in the first instance.

Best wishes,

Mrs Anna Jackson 

Venture Centre: 
I thoroughly enjoyed accompanying the 
Y5 Trip to the Venture Centre last week. A 
big thank you to Mr Nation for organising 
and to Miss Redfearn and Mrs Cox for 
also coming along for the ride! We all had 
a wonderful time and the children were an 
asset to the school.

MSA Events: 
A huge thank you to all of our very hard 
working MSA Team. The mother’s Day Shop, 
the disco and the generous donation of the 
Easter eggs for our children were gratefully 
received. We even managed to get the Easter 
Bunny to visit school to deliver them. The 
children loved him. 

I n t e r - s c h o o l s c r o s s - c o u n t r y 
competition: 
Marown were the overall winning team, 1st 
Girls Team and 3rd, 4th and 5th individual 
results in the Girls race! Absolutely 
amazing!!! Well done to all the children, 
you worked very hard for this, special 
thanks to our amazing reserves who 
stepped up too! Thank you! Also, thank you 
to all the parents and family members for 
all the support and help during the 
afternoon. The children did themselves and 
us proud! Well done again. 

Football: Well done to our Year 5/6 Girls 
Football Team. They played brilliantly 
during all their matches and were fantastic 
representatives of Marown School. We 
were only beaten in one game, and that 
was to the overal l winners of the 
competition! 

World Book Day: 
Thank you for all your efforts with the 
children’s costumes this year! The children 
looked great.

Cutlery amnesty! We are missing a lot 
of cutlery from our kitchen. Can you please 
check your drawers at home in case any 
child has borrowed any, and please return 
it to the office!



Tuesday 23 April Western Swimming Gala.

Tuesday 24 April Western District Football.

W/B Monday 29 April Y6 Residential.

Monday 6 May Bank Holiday.

Tuesday 7 - Friday 10 May Y5 Cycling Proficiency.

Wednesday 8 May Y6 CSI Day - QE2.

Friday 17 May Andy Warn Music Workshops.

Monday 20 May Y6 Crucial Crew

Tuesday 21 May Sports Day.

Monday 27 May Bank Holiday.

Tuesday 28 May Y5/6 Kwik Cricket - Cronkbourne 1pm- 3.30pm.

Thursday 30 May Class photographs today. 

Last day of the half term - pupils break up for TT Week.

W/B Monday 10 June MSA Father’s Day Shop.

Friday 14 June Dress down day (bring a bottle please).

Monday 17 June QE2 Intake day.

Wednesday 19 June Y4/5/6 Netball Competition at QE2.

Friday 21 June Dress down day and wear yellow.

Tuesday 25 June Netball Final at Bemahague 3-5pm.

Friday 28 June Dress down day (bring a jar).

Monday 1 July Y5/6 Kwik Cricket Skills Festival (Crosby).

Tuesday 2 July Peter Quirk in for Viking Day.

Thursday 4 July MSA Summer Fair.

Friday 5 July Tynwald Day (school closed).

Monday 8 July Reports to go home today.

Thursday 11 July Whole school trip to Marown Playing Fields (afternoon).

Tuesday 16 July Y6 Leaver’s Assembly 2pm in the Main Hall.

Thursday 18 July Y6 Leaver's Treat Day.

Friday 19 July The last day of the academic year. Break up for the Summer 
Holidays.

Wednesday 4 September The first day of the academic year - school open to pupils.


